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Have you checked out FOE Iowa Web Site since June 1st

yet?  There is a Web Page set-up for ALL 41 Iowa Aeries &
Auxiliaries!   (3 have their own Webmasters), the new State
Webmaster, Bill Drury, is doing the rest.  The Web Site is set-
up to be not only informative, but also entertaining!

Please check yours out & be sure it’s up-to date! (Officers,
Meetings, Location, etc.)  You can find them all at:
http://www.foe.com/iowa/aeries.htm, if you’re having any
“SPECIAL” functions, events, etc. & would like them posted
on the “Up-Coming Events” Web page:
http://www.foe.com/iowa/events/events.htm, please send
them to the State Webmaster at: bdrury@neb.rr.com, or just
“Click” on Webmaster’s Name on the Web Site.  Also, if your
Aerie/Auxiliary has a Monthly Newsletter/Calendar & you
would like it also “Posted” on your Web Site, let me know.
Also let me know of any “Special” wallpaper, music, etc. you
would like on YOUR Web Site.

The best way to send the information is by the “File” you
create it in, (M/S Word, Access, Excel, etc.) or by a PDF File.
If you don’t have a PDF “Converter” Program, don’t worry, I
do & I can convert it into a “Printable” File to Post.  It’s a
good way to let EVERYONE in Iowa & the whole Eagles

jurisdiction to let them
know what you are doing!

If you want it on the
“Iowa Events”, Web page,
it will be posted in the
order that it is “Received”!
It’s also a good way of pre-
venting having more then
one Event on the same
date, to increase other
Aerie participation!  (Yes, I
know, sometimes it can’t be
prevented).

The Web Site is set-up for best viewing, using 600X800
Resolution!  Instruction on how to “change” your Resolution
is posted at the bottom of the Iowa Home Page.

Remember, it’s YOUR Web Site, and will only be as
“Informative” and as good as YOU want it to be!

If the Information is not sent to me, it won’t be on there!
Bill Drury, State Webmaster
bdrury@neb.rr.com
305 Academy Ave.
York, Ne. 68467
(402) 362-2766

Bulletin Editors Win 1st Place Man Of The Year
Congratulations to PGWP Larry Hanshaw for receiving the

Iowa State Aerie 'Man of the Year' award at Iowa State
Convention.  Larry also received his '50 year member' pin by
Worthy State President, Darwin Thomas.

Iowa State Bulletin Editors, Steve and Shelley Zimmerman,
shown here with Grand Aerie Trustee, Phil Tice, received 1st
Place in the Grand Aerie State Bulletin Contest.  The award was
presented at State convention in Waterloo.

Congratulations
CONGRATULATIONS!!!! to the M.I.N.K. Ritual Team

that placed 4th out of 9 teams at National Convention.

The six ladies on the team are, Doris Bateson, Marilyn
Mintun, Cindy Brinson, Elvera Kuhlman, Cheri Bollig, and
Leslie Franklin.  They were in Class B-3 and also won $1000.

So once again, Congratulations Ladies!!!
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Presentation of the 
2nd Diabetes Research Center 

Endowment Chair
In Memory of PGMP Verna Funke
Sunday, November 17, 2013

3:00 PM
Hosted by Tama-Toledo Aerie 

and Auxiliary #2828
Tama, Iowa

Saturday November 9, 2013
Chicken Noodle Soup will be served 

from 12:00 pm –2:00 pm
Bake Sale beginning at 1:00 pm

Hot Roast Beef or Hot Turkey Sandwich
With Vegetable $6.00

Served from 5:00 pm –7:00 pm
Raffles; 50/50’s

Auction 6:30 pm followed by Entertainment
Hope to see you all there!

Dinner will be at 5:30 P.M. followed 
by an Auction and Entertainment.

Hope to see you all there!!!

Shenandoah will host state charity night 
Friday, Nov 1.  

Dinner will be served from 5-7 pm
 followed by an auction. 

 Music will follow by Str8Shot.

Red Oak hosts the state charity and celebrates 
November birthdays and anniversaries 

Saturday, Nov 2. 
 Dinner is from 5-7 pm followed by an auction.  

Music again by Str8Shot.

Glenwood will have a state charity breakfast 
Sunday, Nov 3, from 7-10 am.

For those planning on joining us and needing a 
hotel room in either Shenandoah or Red Oak, 

the hotels and phone numbers are:

Shenandoah
Shenandoah Inn & Suites 712-246-3000

Tall Corn Inn    712-246-1550

Red Oak
Red Coach Inn   712-623-4864

Super 8   712-623-6919

* NOTE:  If you need a hotel room, and have not yet 
made reservations, please do so immediately.  There 
is another wedding in Shenandoah that weekend - so 
rooms are once again somewhat questionable.  When 
you call either of the Red Oak hotels, mention that 

you are with the Eagles.

Southwest Iowa State 
Charity Fundraising 

Weekend

Des Moines #109 State Charity Event

Be Our Guest...

Oskaloosa State Charity Night

Oskaloosa Aerie and 
Auxiliary #276

State Charity Night for 
Paws and Effect

Saturday, November 23

Motels: Please make your own reservations:
• Comfort Inn 641-676-6000

• Super 8 641-673-8481
• Red Carpet Inn 641-673-8641
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Calendar 
of Events

NOVEMBER
November 1---Shenandoah State Charity Night

November 2---Red Oak State Charity Night
November 3---Glenwood State Charity Breakfast
November 9---Des Moines State Charity Night
November 15---Dubuque State Charity Night

November 16--- Maquoketa State Charity Night
November 17---Asbury State Charity Breakfast
November 23—Oskaloosa State Charity Night

DECEMBER 
December 7---Atlantic State Charity Night

JANUARY
January 11---Mid Winter Board Meeting---Des Moines

January 18—Iowa City State Charity Night
January 25—Council Bluffs State Charity Night

February
February 1---Manchester State Charity Night
February 8—Fort Dodge State Charity Night
February 14---Burlington State Charity Night
February 15---Grinnell State Charity Night
February 22---LeMars State Charity Night

February 23—Sheldon State Charity Breakfast
MARCH

March 1---Waterloo State Charity Night
March 7—Cedar Rapids State Charity Night

March 8—Tama State Charity Night
March 15---Clinton State Charity Night

March 22---Centerville State Charity Night
March 28---Creston State Charity Night

March 28, 29, & 30---Western Zone Conference---Creston
APRIL

April 4—Missouri Valley State Charity Night
April 5—Ottumwa State Charity Night

April 11, 12, & 13---MINK Conference---Council Bluffs
April 18—Guttenburg State Charity Night
April 19—Muscatine State Charity Night
April 25---Davenport State Charity Night

April 25, 26, & 27---Eastern Zone Conference---Davenport
MAY

May 3---CA$H BA$H—Centerville
May 17—Fort Madison State Charity Night

Happy November!!  It’s 
hard to believe that we 
are almost at our half way 
point for the year and as I 
look back over that last few 
months, it’s hard to believe 
what we have accomplished 
this far….Membership 
is up, Charity Events are 
happening….travels are in 
full swing!!  WOW, thank 
you just doesn’t seem like 
enough!!  I do appreciate 
everything that is being 
done to make my year so 
memorable!!!

I’ve talked a lot about the 
“tools” available for your 
use to make sure we are all 
in Compliance.  Hopefully 
everyone has filed their 990 
and not had any issues….
trust me when I say, if there 
is an issue, do not hesitate 
to call the IRS, they are 
very helpful and tell you 
where to find all of your 
information that you need 
to have.  I can’t stress the 
importance of getting that 
done; losing your non-profit 
status is not something that 
is an easy fix.  And I’m also 
sure that everyone is tired 
of hearing all about being 
in Compliance…but it is 
important that we are, to 
save anyone having issues 
down the road.

While you are checking 
to make sure your 990 was 
filed, it might be a good time 
to look over your  by-laws.  
Some Auxiliaries probably 

h a v e n ’ t 
u p d a t e d 
them for 
s e v e r a l 
years.  That’s OK, if it all 
still works, however you 
may need to make some 
changes.  It never hurts to 
double check…the only 
time to be nervous is if 
you’re not doing things the 
way they are suppose to be 
done….

Not only should we be 
checking our rosters to make 
sure everything is updated 
to pay our per capita taxes 
December 1, November 
is Diabetes month so we 
should have a fundraiser 
for that charity.  Diabetes 
has affected someone 
in everyone’s family…
hopefully someday, we can 
find a cure.  What a proud 
day that will be!!

And lastly, a huge thank 
you goes out to Albia and 
Chariton for their efforts in 
making their State Charity 
Events so successful… We 
are well on our way to help 
Paws & Effect help children 
of all ages deal with 
Autism.  I am so very proud 
to be a part of such a great 
organiza t ion…”People 
Helping People”…I can’t 
think of a better motto..We 
are going to change the lives 
of Autistic Children, you 
should be very proud.

Hope to see you all soon, 
MSP Shelley Zimmerman

Wild Thoughts...
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AERIE #	 DISTRICT	 TOTAL ON 	 MONTHLY   YEARLY 	  SEPT    YEAR TO
		      ROLLS	  QUOTA	   QUOTA	  2013	     DATE

Aerie Membership Reports

To Contact the Aerie State Secretary
Larry Hanshaw 3305 SE Glenstone Drive #167 • Grimes, IA 50111-5079

Phone:  515-986-3103 (H) or 515-321-1215 (C)  •  Fax: 515-986-1973
 Email: lphanshaw@mchsi.com

Phyllis Biggs
1909 Bluegrass Rd
Red Oak,IA  51566

With Our Sympathy

	 W POTTAWATTAMIE-		
104	 Council Bluffs	 361	 3	 36	 6	 20
1398	 Creston	 380	 3	 36	 2	 12
2715	 Red Oak	 124	 1	 12	 0	 7
3763	 Atlantic	 51	 1	 12	 0	 0
3849	 Shenandoah	 87	 1	 12	 2	 8
3876	 Missouri Valley	 138	 1	 12	 0	 4
3784	 Glenwood		  1	 12	 0	 1
	 TOTAL	 1141	 11	 132	 10	 52

	 SOUTHEAST LAKES -		
109	 Des Moines	 376	 3	 36	 0	 2
114	 Ottumwa	 208	 2	 24	 0	 4
150	 Burlington	 918	 8	 96	 11	 39
276	 Oskaloosa	 188	 2	 24	 4	 20
1287	 Fort Madison	 248	 2	 24	 2	 12
1927	 Fairfield	 293	 2	 24	 1	 3
2675	 Centerville	 214	 2	 24	 7	 20
2774	 Chariton	 81	 1	 12	 0	 3
3495	 Osceola	 176	 1	 12	 0	 2
3583	 Albia	 84	 1	 12	 1	 35
	 TOTAL	 2786	 21	 288	 26	 140

	 HAWKEYE-
764	 Waterloo	 488	 4	 48	 2	 21
2272	 Cedar Rapids	 441	 4	 48	 0	 13
2828	 Tama Toledo	 452	 4	 48	 0	 2
3538	 Manchester	 134	 1	 12	 2	 5
4074	 Cedar Falls	 152	 1	 12	 1	 5
4114	 Guttenberg	 126	 1	 12	 1	 4
4466	 Monticello	 182	 2	 24	 3	 16
4512	 Anamosa	 70	 1	 12	 0	 0
4522	 Marion		  1	 12	 0	 0
4544	 Independence		  1	 12	 0	 0	
	 TOTAL	 2045	 20	 240	 9	 66	
	
	 TALLCORN -  						    
1381	 LeMars	 239	 2	 24	 1	 5
1865	 Hawarden	 142	 1	 12	 0	 6
2297	 Sheldon 	 517	 4	 48	 4	 29	
3369	 Fort Dodge	 60	 1	 12	 1	 3	
	 TOTAL	 958	 8	 96	 5	 43	
							     
	 THREE RIVERS – 					   
235	 Davenport	 274	 2	 24	 1	 8
568	 Dubuque	 298	 2	 24	 1	 35
2545	 Grinnell	 240	 2	 24	 1	 9
695	 Iowa City	 671	 6	 72	 6	 20
705	 Clinton	 593	 5	 60	 3	 15	
815	 Muscatine	 27	 1	 12	 0	 0
3866	 Maquoketa	 221	 2	 24	 0	 3
4458	 Asbury  	 239	 2	 24	 1	 13	
	 TOTAL	 2563	 22	 264	 13	 103

Brothers and Sisters;  Well, we had our 1st 
State Presidents Charity Event in Albia and it 
was a great time. We made a lot of money for 
the 1st night. I’m looking forward to seeing all 
of you.

We went to Western Zone, also had a great 
time there and seen many brothers & sisters 
there. I talked to a lot of them, and had a good 
time with Downtown Tony Brown and Terry 
Hundley, the Incoming State President from 
Nebraska Todd Bollig and Dana Went, West 
Central Regional President from Nebraska  It 
was a great seeing each of them.

We had a fun time at the REAC State 
Conference in Davenport.

We have two weekends off, then we head 
to Chariton Oct. 19th hope to see you there. 
It’s our second State Charity night.  I know we 
will have a good time.  We will be on the road 
until Thanksgiving.  Hope you all have a great 
Thanksgiving.

Guys we are doing great on membership, 
keep up the good work.  If you don’t ask them 
you can’t sign them.  We have some great 
prizes for membership.  So let’s sign them up!!

Hope to see all of you in Waterloo for Eastern 
Zone.  Love to see you all there. 

Let’s work hard on all our Charities and 
make lots of money.  I think we are off to a 
great start.

LET’S KEEP IT UP!!!
WSP “Bad Dawg” John Kipp

Bad 
Dawg’s
Blog
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Deadline for articles to be included in the 
Connection is the 15th of the month 

prior to publication.

Send Items to:
	 Steve and Shelley Zimmerman
	 303 South Elm Street
	 Creston, Iowa  50801-3608

	 Telephone: (641) 782-4386
	 Cell Phone:  (641) 344-6486
	 24 hr. FAX: (641) 782-2272
Email: bulletineditor@iowatelecom.net

Connection 
Article Submissions

State Charity 
We had first charity night in Albia, 

it was a good time. They raised a lot 
of money for the puppies. We had two 
weekends off now we will be heading 
out for the next six weekends. Chariton 
this Saturday, then to Eastern Zone the following weekend, 
head southwest for a weekend in Shenandoah, Red Oak, 
and breakfast in Glenwood.  Hope to see everyone at one 
of these functions.  Des Moines will be the next stop, and 
then we will head northeast to Dubuque, Maquoketa, and 
breakfast in Asbury, ending the month with Oskaloosa!!  
We have a quilt we are raffling off it has the Paws & Effect 
puppies names on it we will be drawing for it in Davenport 
in April, we also have an afghan that is black with big gold 
I in middle we will draw for it in Creston in March.  The 
tickets are $1 each or 6 for $5.00.  See everyone along the 
Eagle trail. We still have a few clubs that haven’t booked 
their charity night please call Eva At 563-343-1357 to get 
this done.

Doug & Eva Knepp

Knuckleheads Notes
Hello all you Beach Bums,
By the time you read this the zones will be 

over and time to start getting ready for the 
holiday. 

Hope that you don’t get so busy 
that you forget to turn in your 

reports, I still am not getting as 
many as would like. Wouldn’t 
it be nice to have a report 
from everyone? It would be 
a real nice Christmas gift 
for Madam President Wild 
Thing. So let’s try really hard 
for her. 

It may be getting hard to 
surf and play in the sand for 
awhile. But keep thinking 
surfing and bumming,

Your Beach Bum,
Knucklehead Morehead   

GANG TOGETHER for 
ENTERTAINMENT

All I say is WOW !!  If 
you missed the show that 
Hawkeye District put on 

at E Zone last month in 
Waterloo, you missed a 
great time!  The ‘CHIEF’ 

– Brenda Youngbear, 
promised to deliver and 
she really got her gang 
‘REVVVVVVVVED’ up!  

There was dirty laundry, 
a departed singer and of 
course, it was great so 
see men involved – but 
honestly, I think some of 
those guys just like to show 
off what they have.  Being 
part of Hawkeye District 
myself, it doesn’t take 
much to realize that some of 
those guys aren’t quite right 
anyway! Some of them 
have spent too much time 
sniffing gasoline fumes…..

We would like to 
encourage everyone to plan 
ahead for the 2nd Annual 
Cash Bash Talent Show 
in May.  Put your thinking 

caps (or helmets) on – 
whether you sing, dance or 
just like to do silly stuff, WE 
NEED YOU TO SHOW 
US WHAT YOU’VE GOT!  
Encourage people from 
your area to enter.  There 
will again be 3 categories 
– Male Vocal, Female 
Vocal and Comedy/Variety.   
Trophies will be awarded to 
the winners in each division.  
Entry forms and more 
information will be out after 
the first of the year.  LET’S 
MAKE THE TALENT 
SHOW ANOTHER HUGE 
SUCCESS!  

Until next time – Ride 
Safe and Keep it on the 
Road….
The Zipper – Debbie Gilson 

Road Rash – Janel Miller
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Auxiliary Membership Reports

To Contact the Auxiliary State Secretary
Cindy Balsanek • 1804 I Street SW • Cedar Rapids, IA   52404

Email:  cbalsanek@mcgrathauto.com • Cell:   319-350-3966 • Work:  319-393-6300 ext. 293

AERIE#	DISTRICT		  TOTAL	 MONTHLY YEARLY   SEPT	 YEAR
			   ROLLS	 QUOTA	 QUOTA	 2013	 DATE

Knuckleheads Notes

ThanksCard of

The Mission of The 
Fraternal Order of Eagles

The Fraternal Order of Eagles, an 
international non-profit organization, 

unites fraternally in the spirit of 
liberty, truth, justice, and equality, to 
make human life more desirable by 
lessening its ills, and by promoting 

peace, prosperity, gladness and hope.

Thank you so much for all the thoughts, 
cards, calls, and emails during my recent 
hospital stay and since coming home. Eagle 
family and friends are the best!!  

Love to all,
Sabrina Caudill

		  W POTTAWATTAMIE- 
CAROL HEROLD, PAM BOLAND, BARB JENSEN
104	 Council Bluffs	 NR	 215	 2	 24	 7	 13
1398	 Creston	 5%	 203	 2	 24	 0	 0
2715	 Red Oak	 10%	 151	 1	 12	 0	 2
3763	 Atlantic	 NR	 35	 1	 12	 0	 1
3849	 Shenandoah	 NR	 82	 1	 12	 0	 2
3876	 Missouri Valley	 NR	 110	 1	 12	 0	 3 	
		  TOTAL		  796	 8	 96	 7	 21

		  SOUTHEAST LAKES - 
BARB ROUSH, ROSE SCHWAB, LENA ARMSTRONG
109	 Des Moines	 NR	 217	 2	 24	 1	 5
114	 Ottumwa	 NR	 143	 1	 12	 0	 0
150	 Burlington	 1%	 408	 3	 36	 4	 11
276	 Oskaloosa	 NR	 69	 1	 12	 0	 2
1287	 Fort Madison	 NR	 188	 2	 24	 4	 6
1927	 Fairfield	 NR	 157	 1	 12	 5	 9
2675	 Centerville	 NR	 124	 1	 12	 0	 6
2774	 Chariton	 3%	 65	 1	 12	 0	 3
3495	 Osceola	 2%	 115	 1	 12	 0	 1
3583	 Albia	 10%	 74	 1	 12	 0	 18
	TOTAL		  1560	 12	 144	 13	 61

		  HAWKEYE
- ROBIN CUNNINGHAM, KATHY BENNETT, MARY JANE NEKOLA
764	 Waterloo	 NR	 314	 3	 36	 2	 16
2272	 Cedar Rapids	 2%	 306	 3	 36	 2	 10
2828	 Tama Toledo	 3%	 314	 3	 36	 2	 7
3538	 Manchester	 NR	 64	 1	 12	 2	 2
4074	 Cedar Falls	 NR	 55	 1	 12	 1	 1
4114	 Guttenberg	 7%	 65	 1	 12	 1	 3
4466	 Monticello	 4%	 93	 1	 12	 0	 0
4512	 Anamosa	 NR	 33	 1	 12	 0	 1
		  TOTAL		  1244	 14	 168	 10	 40

		  TALLCORN -  							     
	1381	 LeMars	 NR	 98	 1	 12	 1	 4
1865	 Hawarden	 NR	 79	 1	 12	 0	 5
2297	 Sheldon 	 NR	 132	 1	 12	 2	 9
3369	 Fort Dodge	 0%	 33	 1	 12		  3	
		  TOTAL		  342	 4	 48	 3	 21

		  THREE RIVERS 
– SHARON DOUD, LISA MILLER, MELODY DYER
235	 Davenport	 NR	 239	 2	 24	 2	 8
568	 Dubuque	 5%	 90	 1	 12	 1	 3
2545	 Grinnell	 0%	 123	 1	 12	 5	 12
695	 Iowa City	 10%	 262	 2	 24	 0	 12
705	 Clinton	 NR	 122	 1	 12	 1	 15
815	 Muscatine	 NR	 51	 1	 12	 0	 1
3866	 Maquoketa	 NR	 143	 1	 12	 0	 3
4458	 Asbury  	 NR	 101	 1	 12	 0	 2	
		  TOTAL		  1131	 10	 120	 4	 46

Hey fellow Eagles! Well, the bet has been 
made with the women. We took care of that at 
Western Zone in Shenandoah. It’s one I feel we 
can win this year. We bet quota. Or percentage 
of quota if neither of us makes or both exceed 
quota. We are still in the lead. Let’s keep it that 
way! 

We gave out a lot of prizes at zone and I’m 
looking forward to giving out a bunch more. 
Congratulations to Darwin Thomas of Albia. 
He won the $25 drawing. 

Keep up the good work, guys! Hope to see 
you all at State Charity events and at Eastern 
Zone in Waterloo.                         

 Fraternally, “Sidewinder” Rusty

Shouts from the 
Sidewinder
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Eagle Riders
Hello Riders, sorry I 

missed last month. I hope 
everyone is doing well 
and getting ready for 
Thanksgiving. This summer 
was another great year to 
get out and ride. If you’re 
still on your bike, be careful 
of all the deer out there, they 
are running everywhere 
right now. Remember that 
the  Mid Winter Board 
meeting will be January 11 
in Des Moines. We will be 
deciding on who gets next 
year’s State Rally. So if your 
group wants to host it, please 
have a presentation  ready. 
There’s not a lot going on 

this time of year for riding, 
but that doesn’t mean that 
you still can’t go out and 
have fun at the other Aeries 
around the state. Look in 
the State Bulletin and join 
in on some of the State 
Charity nights. It’s always 
good to support the Aerie 
and Auxiliary that has 
supported you throughout 
the year. I hope everyone 
has a great holiday season 
and be safe out there. I will 
catch up with you at the 
Mid Winter Board meeting.

 Fraternally Yours
 Iowa Eagle Riders

 Dennis Walkup   

Biker Babes and Flip 
Flops!

Way to Go!  WOW!  You 
really did BLOW me off 
my Scooter!  We signed up 
16 Flip Flopped members 
in September which is equal 
the number we signed up in 
both July and August!  You 
are doing an awesome job 
recruiting those members 
that have dropped from our 
beach houses!   We have a 
lot of Biker Babes who have 
signed up both new and re-
enrolled members so far 
this year but always be on 
the lookout for flip flopped 
members.  There is a reason 
they joined your Beach 
house in the first place and 
a reason they dropped – 
maybe they just forgot to 
pay their dues!   Get with 

Scooter’s 
Flip Flops

your Aux. Secretary and get 
a drop list and see if we can’t 
get these flip flops back in to 
our beach houses.   We had 
a fun time at Western Zone 
in Shenandoah and looking 
forward to seeing everyone 
at Eastern Zone in Waterloo 
– Flip Flops – Remember to 
wear your Flip Flop outfits 
to the Saturday meeting!

REMINDER – Everytime 
you sign up 2 new or re-
enrolled members your 
name will go in the drawing 
for $100.00 to be given 
away at State Convention!

Until next month, keep 
those registrations handy 
and let’s sign up lots of flip 
flopped members!

Cindy Balsanek aka 
“Scooter”

Leader of the Pack
Hey all you Biker and 

Beach Babes! Well, fall 
has arrived. The weather is 
getting cooler and the leaves 
are turning. But, you still 
have time to get on those 
bikes and scooters and keep 
those members rolling in. 
As of September 30th, we 
have 186 new and reenrolled 
members. Way to go girls!!! 
We still have just one 
member in the WIN Club. 
A couple more are only a 

member away. I know they 
will make it into the club.

We attended Western 
Zone in Shenandoah last 
month. Shenandoah did 
an excellent job! We had 
some very good meetings. 
We also had our first 
pool drawings for the 1st 
quarter. Winners were- 
June-New-Terri Thomas 
of Albia; Reenrolled-Vicki 
McLaughlin of Maquoketa; 
July-New-Anna Adams of 

Asbury; Reenrolled-Connie 
Waite of Missouri Valley; 
August-New-Marianne 
Brundies of Davenport; 
R e e n r o l l e d - M a r i l y n 
Mintun of Burlington. 
Congratulations to all of 
you!!! We also gave out 
membership prizes and 
will be passing out more at 
Eastern Zone in Waterloo. 
Hope to see you all there. 
Don’t forget to wear your 
biker or beach apparel 
to Saturday’s meeting to 
show your support to MSP 
Shelley “Aka” Wild Thing 
.It was great to see all the 
participation at Western 

Zone. I know we can do it 
again at Eastern Zone.

Also, please try to attend 
as many state charity events 
as you can. It’s always great 
to see all your eagle friends 
and make new ones. We 
raise a lot of money and have 
a lot of fun in the process. 
There’s always the potential 
to get a new member when 
they see us having fun and 
raising money for good 
causes. Keep up the good 
work on membership and 
keep those “Registrations” 
coming in.

Leader of the Pack, 
Debbie


